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The Privately Owned St. Ann Church 
In Woonsocket, Rhode Island 

 
Since publishing our March 28, 2021 column on privately owned 

historic Catholic churches, one more important example has come 

to our attention: St. Ann Church in Woonsocket, Rhode Island 

was purchased by a non-profit group after the Diocese of 

Providence closed it in 2000. The volunteers are dedicated to 

preserving the grand edifice’s irreplaceable frescoes. Concerts and 

weddings of various denominations are held there, but there is no 

sign of Catholic Masses still being offered, sadly. The group does 

seem to be doing an admirable job of preserving the artwork, 

however. God willing, the building will one day once again host 

the immemorial liturgy for which it was built. For more 

information, see: 

http://www.stannartsandculturalcenter.org/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New “Neumz” App Provides 
Comprehensive Recordings of Gregorian Chant 

 
Catholic media has been aflutter with news of a project called 

“Neumz”, described as “The entire Gregorian chant repertory, 

recorded by the community of Benedictine nuns of the Abbey of 

Notre-Dame de Fidélité of Jouques, in French Provence.” Over 

7,000 hours of chant have been recorded and are playable in an 

app for Android and iOS. There are different subscription tiers, 

the lowest being free, that allow an increasing amount of 

selectability of the 

chant heard. The app 

provides the musical 

notation, Latin 

lyrics, and 

vernacular 

translation for each 

chant. 

 

Because the project 

description refers to 

the “three year 

cycle”, this must be a 

collection of chants 

for the Ordinary 

Form, but 

nonetheless very 

interesting and 

relevant as a training 

resource. 

 

The details are at: https://neumz.com/  

 
Alexandria, Virginia Priest Training Report 

 
Congratulations to Fr. Andrew Haissig, Parochial Vicar of St. 

Louis Parish in Alexandria, Virginia, who celebrated his first Low 

Mass in the Extraordinary Form on Wednesday, April 14, 2021, 

after training from Extraordinary Faith. The parish’s other 

Parochial Vicar, Fr. Mark Mullaney, also participated in the 

training. Motivated by the thriving TLM scene in the Diocese of 

Arlington, the parish will be offering weekday morning Low 

Masses and a Sunday Missa Cantata soon, once some adaptations 

are completed to turn their tabernacle stand into a functional High 

Altar. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tridentine Masses This Coming Week 
 

Tue. 04/20 6:00 PM: High Mass at Our Lady of Good Counsel, 

Plymouth (Feria) 
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